
Minutes for October 4, 2017 General Membership Meeting 

Pledge of Allegiance was led by Vice Pres. Paul Jones 

Welcome  to those present. No new members at this meeting. 

Under the Weather President Mary Cailey is recovering from surgery on her shoulder, and is absent tonight. 

Minutes from September meeting were read by Sec. Steve F. Moved, Seconded and Passed. 

Treasurers Report Tina D reported that the Club starting balance was 4362.67, expenses 189.50 to Carl 

Curtis for hot dog party, 35.00 for rental of Pine ramada, 31.74 to VIP for name tags, income (membership 

dues, 50/50 and prepayment on Christmas party) 213.00, ending balance 4319.43, Show starting and ending 

balance 2598.08. M/S/P  

Activities – Marti White reported the Movie of the Month would be on Oct. 21st, “American Made” (since 

changed to “The Mountain Between Us”).  Sandi G went over the activities. Oct 6th First Friday @ Mike’s F&C 

–see above. Oct 8th Fall BBQ @ Pine Ramada eating @ 2pm – please bring a dessert. Oct 28th Trunk or Treat 

@ Native to benefit Payson Community Kids -$15 entry, will be trophies and 50/50- more info to follow. Nov 3rd 

First Friday @ Mike’s. Nov 10th Vets to Lunch – more to follow. Dec 6th Christmas Party @ Chaparral Pines – 

need to preselect dinner choice and prepay w/ check or cash – Nov 15th deadline. $12 per person for 

members, guests $25 (club is picking up balance for members) White Elephant Gift Exchange. 

 Newsletter – Margie F. said newsletter will be downsized at first of year to 4 pages from 8, she and Steve will 

be doing it jointly. 

Prez Report: Paul indicated that there were nominees in place for all offices except President. Nominating 

forms were again distributed to see if we could get a nominee that would accept to run for President. 

A sign-up sheet was passed around for volunteers to help with the Vets to Lunch program on Nov. 10th. 

Old Business from the floor – None 

New Business from the floor – None . 

Just a Laugh – Larry B. told one about Google Pizza. 

Guest Speaker – Police Chief Don Engler spoke to us about a couple of volunteer programs they have going 

that have been very successful. Police Access To the Homebound (PATH) and Guardian Angel have both 

been accomplished with volunteer help. Following questions from the audience, he also addressed local drug 

problems and domestic violence as being the biggest problems they see. Overall, the serious crime rate has 

been in a steady decline in Payson.. 

50/50 Raffle was won by Jim Lawson  

M/S/P to Adjourn about 7:30 


